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January 15th and 16th 2016

25th Annual Train Show at Thanksgivingpoint
Friday 3:00 PM to 9:00 PM - Saturday 10:00 AM to 6:00PM
Adults $6.00, Children 10 & Under Free

3003 Thanksgiving Way in Lehi.
From the north I-15 take Exit 284 or from the south take Exit 282

March 4th, 5th and 6th 2016

Hostler Model Railroad Festival 2016 at Ogden Union Station
Friday 3:30 PM to 8:30 PM
Saturday 9:00 AM to 5:30 PM
Sunday 9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Children 12 and under Free

25th Street and Wall Avenue, Ogden, Utah
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

It seems as if there is so much good stuff going on with our Division that it is as if
Christmas has been continued!

Firstly, last we, the Northern Utah Division, have signed a contract with the South
Towne Expo Center to host our annual November division train show.  We have
outgrown the Fairpark and this venue will provide many advantages for us.  We look
forward to another great show next November.

Secondly, we have entered into an agreement with the Children's Museum at
Gateway to restore an HO layout which will be used for advertising.  We also will
move our monthly Events to the Museum where will be able to paint, etc as well as
expose the kids/and general public to model railroading.  We view this move as a
huge step forward for the Division.

Lastly, we completed our annual elections.  See the results else where in the newsletter.

A last item of general interest is a Northern Utah Division/NMRA golf shirt.  The shirt will be beige in color and will have
a pocket.  The logo will be embroidered on the left side of the shirt front.  I anticipate purchasing them from Ruth who is
a long time exhibitor at the train show.  My estimate is that the cost will be in the $25. range. I will be discussing the
final details for the shirts with Ruth at the OTW show This Saturday.  If you want one get to me ASAP.
(jack.r.chase@gmail.com or Tel> 801-323-1148, cell: 801-231-9614))

Happy New Year to all of You.  Let's make 2016 the year of the Northern Utah Division.

Those are my thoughts.  What are yours?  I'd love to hear from you

Jack Chase
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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2015 Election News

The Election Results are in!
The votes were finalized during the monthly event and here are the results:

Assistant Superintendent
Fred Baney

Treasurer
Stan Jennings

Board Members
Jim Wanlass

Blaine Holbrook

It was a very close race for all positions.Thanks to all who voted. The on-line system worked very well and from what
I’ve heard, a record number of people voted this time!
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What Happened Last Month

The December 18th, 2015 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Jim Wanlass on the
Introduction to Mold Making and Casting. We learned all about the techniques for making molds and casting parts from
those molds. In the first part of the presentation, Jim explained the mold making process and how to use "off-the-shelf"
products to create a mold. The second part explained how to cast parts from your newly created molds. Watch the
Northern Utah Division website to download the presentation notes. A special "thanks" to Blaine Holbrook for allowing us
to occupy his wonderful workshop again.
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Learn Something New

 Presentation

Cool Tools, Tips and Tricks
Presented by Rick Luther

Learn about useful tools that you can make from everyday items that can save you money.
Includes tips and tricks to make your modeling work much easier. All attendees will receive a free "Universal Modeling
Tool". We will also have a "Bring and Share" your favorite tool or tip discussion.

PLEASE NOTE: We will meet at the OT&W's Train Show at Thanksgiving Point. The address is: 3003
Thanksgiving Way in Lehi. From the north I-15 take Exit 284 or from the south take Exit 282. Enjoy the show and
attend our event!

Presentation & Workshop

Quick and Easy Trees
Workshop by Karin Gerald

PLEASE NOTE: We will be back at the normal meeting location at Jordan Valley
Medical Center, West Valley Campus.

Presentation

Building the Canadian Northern Pacific
Presentation by Greg Butters

His wife's grandfather worked on the railroad from 1915-1919. He  photographed and
documented some of the construction.

Presentation

Scratch Building Rolling Stock
Presented by Al Badham

Learn from one of Utah's master model builders the techniques for building beautiful, fine
detailed and award winning rolling stock!
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs continue to meet monthly and introduce many new people to the joys of
model railroad operation.  In December we met at Rob Spangler's Western Pacific
Railroad and had a superb session.  We're having a problem with a host for our January
23 Session at this point.  Hopefully I will have a layout shortly and will be notifying the
Crew Pool.

If you have even the slightest interest in operating a model railroad, I encourage you to
get your name to me so you can be added to the roster.  (jack.r.chase@gmail.com or

Tel> 801-323-1148, cell: 801-231-9614)). We work with new people and turn them into competent operators.  And--we
are kind about it!

Regards,

Jack Chase
Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Layout Tours

Friday January 15, 2015
3 PM to 9 PM

Saturday January 16, 2016
10 AM to 3 PM

OT&W Model Railroad Club
25TH Anniversary Train Show
Location: Thanksgiving Point

3003 Thanksgiving Way in Lehi.
From the north I-15 take Exit 284 or from the south take Exit 282

This month’s layout tour will be to enjoy all the layouts at this year's OT&W Train Show on Friday and Saturday.
Be sure and attend the Division event at the show on Saturday from 3 PM to 5 PM!

For more information, contact Pete Harmon at pharmon@bestweb.net or at 914-319-0430.
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Ophir, Tintic & Western Model Railroad Club

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

We are proud to annouce our 25th Annual Train Show at Thanksgivingpoint!
Awesome Family Fun with Model Railroading
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Intermountain Train Expo

NEW NAME! - NEW LOCATION!

 
It is truly official, we signed the contact Wednesday January 6, 2015.
 
The annual Northern Utah Division train show will be at South Towne Expo Center, 9575 State Street, Sandy, Utah 
November 5&6, 2016.
 
Why only two days?  There is an event in our hall Thursday, so the train show set-up must be all day Friday.
 
A new name?  Yes --  INTERMOUNTAIN TRAIN SHOW.  We have participants from all over the Intermountain Region,
the new name reflects that.
 
Show hours -- Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM
 
Admission -- $10.00@ at the door, $8.00@ on-line, $5.00@ special services.  Children twelve and under free.  (Special
services include military, police and fire personal and their spouse.)
 
HELP!!  While some jobs will no longer be necessary because of the change in venue, others will require more, much
more manpower.  Please step forward and give us a hand.
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Achievement Program

It’s that time of year again where people make New Years Resolutions. If we look
at the word resolution we see it is “a firm decision to do or not to do something.” I
actually like that it could go both ways! I’m not one to make New Years
Resolutions. I would rather set a goal and go for it at whatever time deems
appropriate. Having said that, it is a good time to reflect on how things are going
and areas we can improve on. In my reflections I realized that as I am currently
helping my son advance in the ranks towards his Eagle Scout, I am currently
advancing in my “rank” towards Master Model Railroader. The earliest he could
finish would be a year from now. As I look at what I have still to do, one year
from now is a reasonable goal for me too. So here I am, “putting it out there.”
One year from now I will have completed all that is needed for my MMR!

What can you do to further your own model railroading fun? For me, I’ve been wanting to scratch build a particular
industry for a number of years after seeing an article in one of the magazines. Well, one of the goals I need to finish is
to scratch build 3 more buildings for my Structures AP certificate. Now is the perfect time to work on that industry I’ve
wanted to get done. As I began I realized there was a particular item I would need to make about 20. I remembered I
just gave a clinic on casting parts! I may do a couple of versions but for at least one I am trying a different technique
that I may share at a later time. As for what that industry is, you have to come to the Division Event to find out. Here is a
sneak peak though.

What are some goals you have set for your model railroad? I read one guy set a goal to lay and ballast 18” of track
every night. Some of us have more time than others to get their own little empire running. For me, if I don’t have a goal
like “finish those 3 craftsmen kits I started and 3 more scratch built ones – one every other month (at least)” then I won’t
get my Structures AP certificate done. Without certain goals, I tend to putter around and not accomplish much.
Sometimes that is fine and I enjoy that but over the last couple of years it’s been great seeing buildings completed,
railroad cars finished, trying my hand at different techniques and learning new skills that I’ve wanted to try actually
happen!

I know all of those things can be done without working towards your MMR or any of the certificates but I’ve been able to
raise my enjoyment of this hobby to a new level by getting things done and achieving certain goals. The good news is
there is no time limit. One of my buildings I completed about 14 years ago but as I look at it now, there are a couple
things I want to improve before having it evaluated. Let me know when you are ready to work on your Golden Spike or
any of the certificates. I am here ready to help out so we can enjoy the journey together.
 

Jim Wanlass
AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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New Division Rolling Stock

2016 DIVISION CAR
 
The 2016 Northern Utah Division car will be a Utah Poultry car.  Daylight Orange sides, oxide ends and roof, MILK
WHITE EGGS is white outlined in red, the rest of the lettering is black.

 
While these cars were loaded in Utah with "MILK WHITE EGGS", they traveled throughout the United States delivering
these special eggs.
 
We have a photo showing about twenty of these cars and another photo with four cars (the only two known photos). 
The second photo has readable car numbers for the four cars, so the renumbering decals will include these numbers
and the rest will be "could-have-beens".
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Division News Items

BOXCAR RACES AT THE OT&W SHOW, THANKSGIVING POINT JANUARY 15 &16, 2016
 

What has been the most popular activity at recent model railroad shows?  THE BOXCAR
RACES!!
 
The Utah Northern Division will have the boxcar races at Thanksgiving Point for the Ophir,
Tintic & Western Train Show January 15 and 16, 2016. We still need help, particularly
Saturday afternoon, so if you can help, please contact Blaine at halfcreek9@gmail.com
 
The boxcar races are great for the participants, they learn so much -- how to assemble, how to
use a screwdriver, patience, physics, sharing and much more.  And for those who help, it is
fun and rewarding.

NEWGATE MALL in OGDEN
 
The Hostlers Model Railroad Club set up and operated a layout in the Newgate Mall from Thanksgiving through
Christmas.  It is a LOT of work, a lot of manpower is required.  However it is also FUN!!  Why?   First, one can run
trains.  Second and the most rewarding, the people!  One can renew friendships and make new friends with other
Hostlers and interacting with the public can be quite rewarding, some have some VERY interesting railroad stories!
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Discovery Gateway Project

We have a BIG opportunity to showcase our organization. The
Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum has received a donated
layout that needs repair, service, and to be finished. We are
asking for volunteers to help us with this project. We will be
placing our logo on the side of the finished product so we need
this to be our best work. The Gateway has thousands of visitors
and this will help get our organization exposed to children and
their parents.

We will be asking local businesses to donate materials as needed
for this project.

We will be scheduling a visit to the layout to formulate a game
plan. We are asking you to please volunteer by contacting Blaine
Holbrook at bholbro1466@earthlink.net to sign up. We will be
asking experts to come along with not so experts. This will make
a great clinic for those of us seeking to improve their skills by
working alongside the best is the business.

Parking at the Museum is $1 for 3 hours or, take TRAX. Scott
Perry tells me that you can park free at the central station (Trax,
Frontrunner, Greyhound bus terminal) and take Trax in the free
zone to Gateway. Free on street parking is available two blocks
away from the Gateway museum.

We are looking to start reconstruction in January. I hope to have
a planning visit scheduled in December if possible. The holidays
can be an issue so if this does not work, we will move it to
January and push construction to February.

We are in need of a place to work on this project. Scott’s
warehouse is not going to work due to excessive dust. Does
anyone know or have a place for a 6’X15’ layout with space to
move around it?

Please let me know in the next couple of days. 801-580-1459

Blaine Holbrook
Director at Large, Northern Division, NMRA
bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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2019 NMRA National Convention

2019 NMRA National Convention & Train Show

The 2019 Convention team is meeting and collecting contact info for volunteers and layouts.  If
you would like to be on the organizing committee, please send me a note.  If you just want to
volunteer during the convention, sign up using our convenient sign up
form. http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd  There are spots open for non-rail tours, rail tours, clinics,
volunteers, communications and others.  We can sure use your talents.

Also, if you have a layout or know of a layout who may be interested in showcasing their talents
and layout in a layout tours, please enter the information in our layout database form. (insert link
here)

If doesn't matter the scale or how complete it is.  I've personally toured Plywood Junction
layouts on other tours to nearly completed layouts.  They can be DCC, DC or other control
system.

We'll have a booth at the 2016 Convention in Indianapolis this coming summer!!!  

Any comments and suggestions are welcome. Email Alan at nmra2019slc@outlook.com

There are opportunities to see a convention in action with the following locations for NMRA National Convention sites:

2016: Indianapolis, IN - July 3-10, 2016
2017: Orlando, FL - July 2017
2018: Kansas City, MO - Dates pending
2019: Salt Lake City, UT - July 7-13, 2019 - Sesquicentennial of the driving of the Golden Spike

Alan Anderson
2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Events of Interest

What follows is a list of railroady-type events that may be of interest to all you train nuts.

Rocky Mountain Express

Rocky Mountain Express propels audiences on a steam train journey through the breathtaking vistas of the
Canadian Rockies and highlights the adventure of building a nearly impossible transcontinental railway. Recruited
to realize this venture—one of the greatest engineering feats of all time—were engineers and laborers from
around the world.

The film weaves together spectacular IMAX aerial cinematography, archival photographs and maps, and the
potent energy and rhythms of a live steam locomotive to immerse audiences in this remarkable story from the age
of steam. 40 Min program shown multiple times daily

clarkplanetarium.org/shows/rocky-mountain-express/
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Classifieds

Super-V Mini Cradle

The Mini Cradle is just right for Z scale and N scale. The unique V shape gently holds cars and engines in any position
without harming delicate details. The Super-V Mini Cradle measures 12 inches long, 1 inch high, and 2 inches wide.
$5.95 + $2 S/H ea. K.I.S.S. Method Inc. www.kissmethodinc.com. 9199 So. Mountain Laurel Ln. West Jordan UT 84081.
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one
of them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact
your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill
by email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old
Children’s Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark
Forslund by phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in
Grantsville. Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic
Union Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their
website at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale 3 Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by USPS mail at 3061 Bonnie Brea Ave, Salt Lake City, UT 84124 or by
phone at: (801) 278-1004 Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State
Street, Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-
8161 Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW
#223. Visit their website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html 

South Weber Model Railroad Club
exit #85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm
(from Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather
permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at
http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad
will be located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt
Lake & Western Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000'
of track and we plan to have trains operating by summer-fall  2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-
798-0241 Visit their website at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jack Chase
Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney
Treasurer: Stan Jennings
Director-at-Large: Jim Wanlass
Director-at-Large: Steve Moore
Director-at-Large: Geoff Carter
Director-at-Large: Blaine Holbrook
  

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase
Clinic Coordinator: Stan Jennings
Layout Tours: Pete Harmon
Division Librarian Robert Arnesen
Secretary Janet Jennings
Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Special Meeting Location - This Month ONLY!
Saturday, January 16th

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
at Thankgiving Point

OT&W Model Railroad Club - 25TH Anniversary Train Show
3003 Thanksgiving Way in Lehi.

From the north I-15 take Exit 284 or from the south take Exit 282
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Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley 3460 Pioneer Parkway, West Valley City Utah 84120
editor@northernutahnmra.org   

www.northernutahnmra.org 
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